

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS ASSOCIATION  
COUNCIL

Tuesday April 12, 2011  
417 Kerckhoff Hall  
7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Jasmine Hill, Stephanie Lucas, Cris Santos, Matt Spring, Emily Resnick, Gatsby Miller, Suza Khy, Charles Ma, Jamie Yao, Kinnery Shah, John Christian De Vera, Rustom Z. Birdie, Linda Phi, Isaac Rose, Dr. Debra Geller, Dr. Berky Nelson, Willard Tressel, Patricia Zimmerman, Bob Williams, Roy Champawat, Katrina Dimacali

ABSENT:

GUESTS:

I. A. Call to Order

*- Hill called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.*

B. Signing of the Attendance Sheet

*The attendance sheet was passed around.*

II. Approval of the Agenda

-Birdie moved to add J board findings as an action item. He asked for an executive session.

-Hill said we should get to the action item and decide if it should be an executive session

-Arruejo moved to strike capital contingency.

-Lucas said that Ahrens wanted to change the election calendar deadline from Wednesday to Friday

-Hill said that since he is doing this out of concern, Hill said that he should send an email to everyone. She said that it does not need to be put on the agenda and this could be done over email.

- De Vera moved and Birdie seconded to approve the agenda, as amended.

- Hill called for Acclamation. Hill asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the agenda was approved, as amended.

III. Approval of the Minutes

-De Vera said instead of Korbling the name is spelled Koerbling and Renne's last name is Fortner

- De Vera moved and Phi seconded to approve the agenda, as amended.

- Hill called for Acclamation. Hill asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the minutes were approved, as amended.

IV. Public Comments

Luis Romen (Mecha De UCLA):

He read a part of the Daily Bruin. He talked about what taking responsibility is. He said that Birdie has acknowledged his mistakes and that he should resign. He said that Birdie has lied to the entire student body and that he should resign. He said that he should do the right thing. He said that the council should do the right thing if Birdie does not do the right thing himself

Thach Nguyen (USAC):

Nguyen said he worked with Birdie last year. He said that he could go on and on about his accountability and integrity. He said that he is a student leader and advocate. He urged the council to look at what Birdie has to say today. He said that sometimes things in the Daily Bruin are misconstrued. He said that they should listen to him objectively and not making any rash decision.

Tierra Moore (ASU):

She said that she hopes that the meeting remains open for the public to keep transparency.

V. Special Presentations

A. State of Safety at UCLA from UCPD Representative Nancy Greenstein

Greenstein introduced herself. She said that she is happy to be here. She works with the police department. She talked about her many careers and educational experiences. Greenstein said that it's been a good year crime-wise. She said she brought the numbers for the 2010 report. She said that a majority of crimes on campus are property crimes and crimes of opportunity. Greenstein said most crimes continue to be that. She talked about the crimes against people, with assault down by 99. She talked about civil assaults, which is often between faculty and staff. Greenstein talked about other categories of crimes. She said that the crimes are from on campus and Westwood. She said that drug offenses are down as well by 36. She said that they had serious issues with drug offenses at an off campus fraternity party where someone was seriously stabbed and injured. Greenstein said that they may face 20-40 years. She talked about a student who got in with the wrong people who had a home invasion. She talked about sex offenses that went up from 11 to 20. She talked about the contract worker who groped people. The worker was released. Greenstein said they don't have anything exceptional this year, but anything they can do to help it go down is important. She talked about alcohol, which is the reason for a lot of the crime. She talked about sexual assaults that were related to alcohol. She said that there were also fights related to alcohol. She said that the most calls for alcohol poisoning are September and October and May and June. She said that they announced that they have no tolerance for alcohol Greenstein said she hopes people see the message. They started a program in the fall. First time offenders are given referrals. She said that you may lose your license if you are underage. The program includes a referral where you go through a presentation the first time and a ticket the second time. She said that they will start allowing other UCLA students to go through the program. Greenstein said that she hopes to organize the Westside movements. She said that this would look at programs they may want to have. She talked about the campus climate. Greenstein said that in terms of the police department, they want to improve conditions of the campus for people. Greenstein said that they are working to be there as a resource for students. She talked about Safety Engagement, an activity where they talk about restorative justice, intergroup dialogue, and safe spaces. She said that safe spaces are here. Greenstein said the concept is good. She said that she was reading an article about safe spaces and that there is a lot of work they could do. She said that they will talk about what safe spaces look like to a person. Greenstein said that they are working on cultural awareness on educating police officers. She said that some are certified as trainers to teach racial profiling. They will do their own teaching. This spring they will be meeting with different groups of students to talk about what the training should look like. She said that another training would be about sharing, where people could talk about their groups and issues. She said that they would be able to allow people look at situations through each other's eyes.

-Santos asked her if she knew how their statistics matched other UC schools.

-Greenstein said it is online. She said that if you combine Berkeley and San Francisco, you get UCLA.

VI. Appointments

*There were no appointments this week.*

VII. Fund Allocations

**A. Academic Success Referendum Fund**

Khy said they had two applications. She said one was from the American Indian Association. They are hosting their annual Powwow. They requested \$1500 for honorarium and got \$1000.

-Vietnamese Student Union is holding their event concerning the fall Saigon to communism. They were allocated the full amount.

**B. Academic Affairs Mini-Grant**

Sharp is teaching a class and requested funds for supplies. She was allocated the full amount.

**C. EVP Travel Grant**

Santos said that they calculate that they are ready to close the travel grant. He said that the travel grant would be closed effective last week. He said some organizations applied but did not claim their money. He said they received an email and said that their money would be taken away if they did not claim it.

Zimmerman confirmed this. Santos said that they don't want to end up with a surplus

-Hill asked if the group's trips were past the date

-Zimmerman said that groups are given a deadline. She said that if a group didn't have reimbursements, they should be able to spend their money.

**D. Cultural Affairs Mini-Grant**

-Shah said they had 6 applications. Shah said that they went in order in when applications were submitted. She said that they are starting to reach a limit to how much they could allocate. She said that they want to save a little for every group. Shah said there are notes on each groups.

**E. \*Contingency Allocations**

De Vera moved to approve contingency. Spring seconded.

-Arruejo said that he closed out accounts from week 5 to before. They have an additional \$5000. He will have an updated number next week.

-Birdie said that in the agenda, it still says Rose. He said that it should be changed to Arruejo

-De Vera called to question this week's contingency. Birdie seconded. With a vote of 12-0-0, contingency was approved.

## VIII. Officer and Member Reports

**President – Jasmine Hill**

Hill said that this weekend was Bruin Day. She said it was a beautiful, chaotic success. Hill said that she was asked to welcome the students with the Chancellor. She said that people overall had a great day. Hill said that student groups were represented. She said that Bruin Day didn't interfere too much with admit weekends. She said that the council is through adding candidates for student regents. Hill said they should know by the end of the year. She said that she met with the dean of public affairs. She talked about the You See LA program. She said that Friday, the 22<sup>nd</sup>, they are throwing a celebration for the successes of USAC. The proceeds would go to undocumented students.

**Internal Vice President – Stephanie Lucas**

Lucas said she is going to have one of her directors give a Powerpoint. She talked about the transparency task force. She said that they are working to see who's applying and what they could do to fix it. She said that it is important to examine this because so many people want to give money to student groups but they don't know the core problems

Paul Baumer

He thanked the council for allowing him to speak. He said their mission is to examine the current state of student group funding. He said all the information from tonight was from the USAC website, specifically looking at SOOF and BOD funding. He talked about the 7 categories of BOD funding. He said that in particular, they went to Orgsync. He said that there are groups that could be associated with 7 different groupings. He said the best way to represent these groups would be how they represent themselves. He talked about the # of groups, the # funded, the % funded/category, the % funded/total funded, % funded/total, allocation, and % budget.

-Hill asked about the use of Orgsync. She said that groups are organized by key words. She asked what they do with groups like the Black Business Student Organization. She asked where it would fall.

-He said that he checked where each group stood.

-Hill asked what they would do in this specific case

-He said that there are 882 student groups

-He said that groups are only listed under one group

- He presented the winter 2011 BOD figures. He said that 4% of student groups applied for/received funding. He talked about cultural and political groups/ 35.7% of the groups were cultural and 11.4% are political. He talked about the averaged period results. He said that an average of 3% of student groups apply for funding. He presented a pie chart for all student groups on campus. He said that since all student groups are eligible for funding, this was particularly interesting. He said that political groups constituted as 6% of the groups. He said that their recommendation is for the council to create a streamlined, online system. He said that this is a low number, possibly because students don't think that they will get funding or they won't know that they're eligible.
- Champawat asked if they were talking about BOD funding
- He said yes
- De Vera said that the BOD application is an online application
- He said that the council should make more of an effort to make students know. He said that they should bring together other funding allocations as well.
- Tressel asked if he did a study of each group and the scope of their activities
- He said no
- Tressel asked if he knew the context of the student groups
- He said he knew some things about the groups
- Tressel asked if he knew the scope of activities for all the groups
- He said that he did not know
- Tressel asked how many students that 3% represents.
- He said that the groups do not list their number of members and that the charts could be misleading
- Hill said that BOD is complicated because it is meant for larger programs. She asked why was the decision focused on BOD and not contingency. Contingency would be more applicable to student groups.
- He said that they focus on SOOF and BOD because those were the only numbers that they could find.
- Hill said that there would be challenges with that. She said that one thing she talked about was if they could consolidate contingency and some of the funds from their offices. She said that they are looking into that.
- Dr. Nelson asked why he combined cultural and political. He said that there are thousands of transactions that happen in his office. He said that this is misleading because of the other funding sources. He said that people can get a warped view of how broad funding is. He said that he would like to know how many of the 882 groups applied for funding in total. He said that he wants people to know of the whole situation.
- He said that they combined political and cultural groups because those two groups accounted for nearly half of all expenditures. He said about 8% of groups got 50% of the funding. He said that he wanted to show this representation.
- Dr. Nelson said that he was making a general statement about funding. He said that BOD is not the real picture of funding sources.
- Hill said that she did not expect to think about funding this much. She asked who were considered a political group.
- He said that he would have to get back to her.
- Spring said that on the website, groups can be cultural, political, or social. He asked if these groups are cross listed under different categories.
- He said that they looked at the primary group listed and they wouldn't double count them
- Lucas said that they aren't trying to show skews but rather one particular pot. She said that some groups don't have big shows. She said through research, students don't know about ASUCLA BOD funding. She said that she would like to see a larger percent of students apply for
- Dr. Geller asked if they did critical analysis about the way the research was taken up. She said that some groups would get larger rewards than others.
- He said that all the site said was how much was allocated toward a specific event
- Arruejo asked if he looked at the budget report, since it has every funding report
- He said that the numbers he found were the ones him and his staff researched
  
- Lucas talked about Enough is Enough. She said that student affairs, ORL, and UCPD would be tabling and how they can advocate.

**External Vice President--Chris Santos**

Santos said that they had the UCSA board meeting. He said that they would be going over the budget soon. He said that they got to talk about Can You Hear Us Now at the meeting. Students from UCSB, UCSC, and UCSD would be coming from delegations. He said that other schools would be coming. He said that they have been outreaching. Santos said that they would continue this tomorrow. They brought flyers around. Santos said that this is Thursday. They are very excited to have this event and hope to continue innovative ideas to push their agenda forward. The UCSA meeting would be at UCLA in May. He said that some people might be interested to see what the meetings are like. He said that they would be interviewing the 10 finalists for the student regent position. Santos said that they have an educational conference this Saturday. He said that they could still sign up.

**Academic Affairs Commissioner--Suza Khy**

Khy said that she met with Vice Provos Smith. She said that they talked about saving the program. She said a lot of her concern was not being able to integrate a peer learning model. Khy said that this is a part of the model. The major concern is the transition period, since a lot of services wouldn't be until January. She talked about a DREAM fund to support her program. Khy said that she is hesitant to continue to have Covell. She said that she is still awaiting response from the chancellor. Khy said that they are waiting for the logistics on this. She said that last week the vote was actually for the implementation team that had to do with the principals of community.

**General Representative 3- Miller**

Miller said that Ally Week has started. Yesterday they had a shirt distribution. He said that they saved some for the gen rep 3 staff. He said that he brought shirts for people today. He said that he will distribute these after the meeting. Miller said the funding will come out by the end of this week. He said that in terms of the money for the shirts, they officially have \$2650 from gen rep 3 office out of \$6000. He said that they have Ally stickers. He said if they have any questions to let him know

-Hill said that the week has gone well and a lot of people wore the shirts.

**Administrative Representatives- Geller**

Dr. Geller said that they want to have something that students would actually keep and use.

-Hill said backpacks.

-Miller asked who would get the item.

-Dr. Geller said it would go to anyone who came to his or her table.

-Resnick said that reusable water bottles would work.

-Hill said stickers.

-Santos said that he received highlighters or anything for school is useful.

-Phi said that people like the multicolored pens.

-Miller said that people like flash drives.

**IX. Old Business**

*There was no Old Business this week.*

**X. New Business**

Hill said that a few months ago, they were presented with a serious situation. She said that they went to J-board for advisement. She said that J-board was meant to serve as an objective voice. She said that they've talked about the possibility for moving this evening into executive session. Hill said they're no longer talking about a hearing process. She said that before, there were issues of confidentiality. She said that her recommendation is to move forward in open session to discuss how they move forward

-Santos said that they are in a different stage in the process. He said that in terms of the investigation, what has come to be a real issue was the lack of honesty and differences from what they've heard from Birdie. He said that this was a big problem.

-Spring said that he moved to remove the finance commissioner from USAC.

- Hill said that they need to be clear about the hearing about various issues. She said that J-board made specific findings.
- Shah seconded.
- Dr. Geller said that the removal of an officer is a personnel matter, which is done in a closed session. If they are going to suspend the rules, they need enough votes. For that motion, discussion was in closed session and the result is announced in open session.
- Hill asked what rules she was talking about. She asked if this concerned Robert's Rules.
- Dr. Geller said yes.
- Birdie asked if it would be a majority vote.
- Arruejo said that it would be based on the constitution first.
- Zimmerman said she could look them up
- Arruejo asked if she had the tenth edition
- Zimmerman said that they can discuss the case and have a discussion about how they feel but when talking about decisions on what to do they should have an executive session. She said that this way, they would abide by Robert's Rules
- Ma said that he is tired of this and there has been a lot of rhetoric thrown around. He said that he wants to get to the facts. On February 15, Birdie communicated that he believed that JobBook is personal. He said that this was the message he conveyed to him. He said that he discussed the email with Birdie, and his relationship with JobBook was a potential FSC program. He said that the council was misled. He said that whether or not Birdie chooses to take responsibility for his actions is based on him. Ma said that the fact was that he misled them
- Hill said that another issue that went with this conversation was that he was acting as an individual. Hill said that there was a discrepancy where money wasn't known to be a factor and now there is information that it is a prevalent factor.
- Champawat said that they should be careful about things they talk about in executive session and what they talk about in open session.
- Hill said that Ma's statement was also addressed in the Daily Bruin.
- Birdie said he wanted to personally apologize for this. He said that the purpose of the statement is to clear the air. He said that at council on Feb 15, he was not completely honest. He said that he should have been completely honest. He said that it was in his mind, a potential office program he planned to have in the FSC. He said that he is sorry and he lied. He says that he is embarrassed he did it. He said that he was frazzled and messed up. He said that the J-board was upset for not including some stuff in his petition. He said he wrote the petition with the best intentions. He called Hill and asked about how to write the petition and he didn't know how to write it. He said that Hill suggested to approach Ken Heller and Zimmerman. Heller wasn't, in his opinion, too much tangible help. He went to Champawat and Zimmerman, went through the bylaws, and he typed it on Zimmerman's computer. He said that the petition is not supposed...
- Tressel called a point of order. He said that he is talking about advisors and is starting to blame other people. He said that he wasn't honest to begin with.
- Birdie said that the constitution did not have to have all details of the case. He said that his opening statement mentioned everything, from emails to correspondents, etc and is available to anyone. He said that when talking to J-board, there is no option on what to ask J-board for. He said that he asked for J-Board's opinion. He said that he is not saying he is innocent. He said that he did not see the conflict of interest. He said that when the council makes their decision on him and not on his staff.
- Shah said that this conversation has been too much. She said that two objective boards came with their opinion and both have said the same thing. The boards said that they had to take action and they were misled. Shah said that Birdie was dishonest to them and hopes that people take the situation seriously. She said that this includes removing him from his position
- Hill said that he didn't know he could ask for a ruling vs an opinion to J-Board. She said that he was dishonest. Hill said that there is also a conflict of interest. She said that in closed session, when he had the opportunity to be forthright, when it would have been easy to say that there was a conflict of interest, he didn't take it and now the story has changed.
- Champawat said that they should be given a chance to talk about the severity of the transgression. He said that Birdie was trying to explain a process that is not well defined. Champawat said that there are different gradations about conflicts of interest.
- Hill said there is an issue of a conflict of interest and lying to the Daily Bruin and other entities

- Santos said that they should talk about the transgression. He said that it used to be just a conflict of interest. Santos said that the student body has been misled to some extent. He said that this has translated to a big attack on part of their vision, which was to increase visibility and giving the student body the knowledge of what they do. Santos said that Can You Hear Us Now took the third page of the Daily Bruin and this issue had to take the front page. He said that this was just an accusation. He said that they have spent too much time talking about this issue and the Daily Bruin spent too much time
- Birdie asked if the decision would be in open or closed session
- Dr. Geller said they need 2/3 to suspend the rules to have a vote in an open session.
- Spring said he would like to move to suspend closed session. Shah seconded
- Birdie asked for clarification
- Hill said that there was a motion and it was seconded
- Resnick said that she is taking an objective position. She said that removal is extreme. She said that she liked Santos's point. She said that she urges council to consider another option besides removal
- Hill asked for elaboration on another course of action
- Resnick said she will return to her.
- Ma said that he would read two quick quotes from the J-board findings: "The judicial board was struck by the sheer lack of understanding council and their staffs had in regards to their ethical obligations..." and, "The student government clearly lacks sufficient ethical training about conflicts of interest." Ma said this negatively effects each council member and they didn't do anything. He said that all of their characters are under attack.
- Miller said that this has been particularly difficult for me. He said that this has been the past three days of his life. He said that he has had such problems with this entire case and did not talk to him until last night. Miller said that as ethical representatives as the student body, Birdie said that he lied personally and to all of them. Miller said that he was supportive of him until that point, which cut him deeply because they are all a council. He said that Ma is right that they should be outraged. Miller said that the most ethical answer is that Birdie is in charge of an office. He said that they all don't do everything in the office. He said that he didn't want to punish those people. He said that the programs that he puts on would be in jeopardy if he was to be removed. Miller said that he talked to Zimmerman about the programs. He said that Zimmerman it would be a reprimand with stipulations. He said that Birdie would be able to sign recs and that there are programs that are in jeopardy. Birdie would be working in the office but the title would be removed. He said that this is the middle ground that doesn't punish his office
- Shah said she doesn't agree because they would be taking a stance to give him signatory status to sign off on signatory status. She said that this doesn't make sense to her
- Birdie said that he met with Champawat and Zimmerman. He said that he isn't saying he doesn't need to be punished. He said that with three weeks left, he is willing to give off his vote and stipend and do his initiative work and close off the events that he's had. He said that this is mentioned in the reprimand. He said that it would chastise him appropriately
- Khy said that it is truly disappointing that an elected official would behave this way. She said that for her, his actions and relationship with JobBook was clearly exploiting students. She said that as a public servant, exploiting one student is exploiting all students. She said that it is clear that they are discussing Birdie and not his commission. She said that this is clear in the J-board summary as well. She said that they are not reprimanding their office but his position. She said that students should not be exploited in this way
- Miller said that this is an administrative nightmare and there are three big programs. Miller said that one of Birdie's mistakes was not going through his office. He said that the ideas that are going on have gone through his staff. He said that there are people in an office that have done work that should be recognized. Miller said that there is a way for Birdie to still sign papers and not leave students.
- Hill said that she has signatory power. She said that by acknowledging the reprimand with add-ons has to have actions would say that he doesn't have a vote on council. She said that by saying that we are removing him from council, they should remove him. Hill said that they cannot remove his rights as a human being. She said the L-SAT program could continue. She said that the offense is large enough that it is a disgrace to his office and council. She said that his programs are USAC funded programs.
- Tressel said that this isn't the first time that someone has been charged with something. Tressel said that those people were taken out of their positions. He said that people take on the different programs and make sure that they keep going. He said that taking a half position isn't a position to take.
- Dr. Geller said that she's not going to take a position on what they should or shouldn't do. She said she would point out language in the bylaws. She said that if they believe his actions constitute "wrongdoing,"

they could remove him from office. She said that if it reaches a level of wrongdoing, it's going to be which of those levels his actions qualify for. They are looking for 2/3. Reprimands need 3/4 votes.

-Spring said that J-board said that Birdie was in violation of the constitution in "actions that were immoral or illegal"

-Santos said that JobBook and that Birdie chose to have it as a potential FSC program when he could have chosen other programs shows inconsistency that make him question if they are still being misled. He said that they are not at the "let's listen" stage but rather the stage of action and that they need to make a decision.

-Yao said that before she believed that there was a mistake in his J-board hearing. She believes the next step would be to remove Birdie from office

-Phi said that with everything they've learned and with dishonesty, it offended her as a person and many people on council. She said that they are trusting Birdie with decisions and transparency. She said that if Birdie is removed, the programs and projects won't fail if he really cares about the programs. She said that she doesn't believe this will be an issue.

-Dr. Nelson said that it isn't his place to publicly coerce students to make a decision. He said that Birdie admitted to his peers that he lied. Dr. Nelson said that this wasn't told when Birdie was speaking to him. He said that it hurts that Birdie lied to a university official. Dr. Nelson said that if he gets into a situation when he assumes that students are not telling the truth, he cannot provide the information and recommendation he is supposed to. He said that not telling a university official the truth, it is a serious offense. He said that this is the first time that he heard that Birdie did not tell the truth to other students. Dr. Nelson said that this holds true for any student. Dr. Nelson said that students must be forthcoming with university officials. Dr. Nelson said that he would have felt better if he heard this in a closed session.

-Birdie apologized again about this. He said that what's best for his party and students, that he will volunteer himself to resign his position as financial supports commissioner. He said that he knows he has to submit this in writing and that he will send this later.

-Hill said that she appreciates that because this was a recommendation from a lot of different entities. She said that she would like to say that this is not about political issues. She said that in the middle of the year, nobody remembers who is who and what is what. She said that she feels like she has tried to be a personal ally and as available as possible. She said that she appreciates her consequences for her actions.

-Resnick said that what he did was entirely selfless. She said that it did need to end and it is in council's best interests and take further action in education and educating future council members. She said that they should take this into thought for future council members

-Santos said that now that they're getting past this stage, they have talked about a conflict of interest. He said that as a council, this language be implemented before the new council comes. He said that this should be their next step in their conversation

-Hill said it is important to clarify "conflict of interest issues" and that dishonesty shouldn't have to be clarified. She said that dishonesty training doesn't need to happen

-Miller thanked council for addressing this with seriousness. He said that this is something that he guarantees that he is not the only person who lost sleep over this. He said that he appreciates that he resigned and that he did good work. He recognized personally as someone who feels similarly to the council that lying does not have a place on the table. He said that blatant lying doesn't have a middle ground. Miller said that people are taught from a young age that being deceitful is wrong. He said that the problem was the deceit in a public official

-Dr. Nelson said that perjury is something that gets people in trouble rather than doing something wrong. He said that Clinton was in trouble because he engaged in perjury. He said that it is better to be truthful than to lie and to take punishment. He said that transgressions can be forgiven, but lies create distrust that does not go away. He said that he wished that the resignation came prior to this meeting. He said that he is concerned about how he is going to go forward. Dr. Nelson said that if they find themselves in a situation in a transgression, to reign rather than go through an exposé that makes you look bad. He said that Birdie has taught everyone something about what to do and what not to do. He said that Birdie has done a good job.

-Tressel said that they handled this well. He said that this has been one of the most cohesive councils they have ever seen. He said that this was not a party issue but an issue about lying.

-Miller asked what steps would move forward from the president's office

-Zimmerman said that since it is past mid-term, it would be by appointment. She said that it is the same process as ARC. The president would appoint someone



-Spring said that he wishes that this happened two months ago. He said that they have three more weeks on council to make sure they advocate affordability, visibility, etc. Spring said he withdraws his earlier motion. Ma seconded.

XI. Announcements

-De Vera said they are having an alternative transportation workshop tomorrow in Rieber Fireside lounge. There will be a green job fair on Friday.

-Phi said that next week is 4<sup>th</sup> week and it will be Bruin Health week. She said that she will send out information

-Khy said that they have been doing work in the Islamic department and the program has been reinstated

-Spring said that his office is working on extending the evening van service to south of Wilshire. He said that they hope to continue this

-Shah said that world fest is this week. She said that she will be performing at the culture show

-Miller said that tomorrow will be the safe space training 6-9 in Covell. He said that at 8pm they will screen Milk and having a professor speak. Miller said that Thursday they will be in Bruin Plaza talking about the Ally Project.

Thursday evening would be the night of allies. Friday is the national day of silence. Miller said that he has shirt-Resnick said that the farmer's market is about a week away. She said that Hill was an integral part in making this happen. She hopes that a lot of people attend. They have an additional paper for USAC. She wanted this to be an opportunity for USAC to be present on the hill. She said that she won't be here next week

-Santos said that with Can You Hear Us Now, there are VIP tickets. Shah said that anyone who signs up for a bus is eligible for backstage passes to Jazz Reggae

-Miller said that there will be an org fair and a USAC table. If anyone has anything for the table to drop it off in his office

XII. Signing of the Attendance Sheet

*The attendance sheet was passed around.*

XIII. Adjournment

- De Vera moved and Spring seconded to adjourn the meeting.

- Hill called for Acclamation. Hill asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the meeting was adjourned at 9:02p.m. by Acclamation.

XIV. Good and Welfare

Respectfully Submitted,

Katrina Dimacali  
USAC Minutes Taker  
2010-2011